
 
 
 
 
 

 
November 2019 

 

Dear Parents, Colleagues and Friends of Broadlands, 

November has been a busy month at Broadlands Hall with many events taking place to compliment the 

curriculum. The students have also been busy planning our Christmas performance of which you can find 

details of below. We hope to see as many of you there as possible to join us in celebrating the students’ 

achievements and to see their performances. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 

 

November saw the ballot take place following campaigning by our 

students for a place on the Student Council. We are really pleased to 

have allocated the roles available to students and have had the council 

meet for the first time this year. The student responsible for our 

charity work got straight to work ensuring there was a successful cake 

sale in place to raise money for children in need. 

 

 



 

 

 

 

Our support for the Children in Need campaign 

started with a morning workout led by Joe 

Wicks. This morning move was live streamed 

to schools across the country and we of course 

had to take part at Broadlands Hall! The 

students all had an input into our cake sale to 

support children in need which raised over 

£80. 

 

 

 

 

 

After a few practise sessions our school team went along to the 

Boccia England Schools Area Pan Division Final held at Inspire 

Suffolk, Ipswich. They all had a great time and enjoyed taking part in 

the tournament. Unfortunately our team were eliminated in the 

Quarter finals this year but with a newly formed team the students 

should be extremely proud of their achievement as we are of them. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

This month has also included the whole school taking part in a remembrance silence with an assembly 

focused on Remembrance Day and what poppies represent. Odd socks day where the students and staff 

wore odd socks to school on purpose! This was to demonstrate our commitment to Anti-bullying during 

the national anti-bullying week and trips to the cinema for all of our students as part of the ‘Into film’ 

festival which aims to help educators bring learning to life for 5-19 year olds across the UK by inspiring 

young people to watch, understand and make film in new and creative ways. 

 

Shane Rowe 

Head Teacher 


